Bradworthy CP School
Monday 27th November

Dear Parents,

Cabaret Evening

The cabaret evening was a fantastic success and I would like to take this opportunity to say how tremendously grateful we are to everyone who contributed to it. 
I know that everyone who attended had an excellent time.
Everyone’s hard work and support meant that we were able to raise an amazing £1500 for our children.

I think that it would be really good if the money was spent on a single big item and we’ve already got several ideas which we’ll be talking about at the next PTA committee meeting.
Sports News

We took two tag rugby teams to the area festival which was held at Holsworthy College last week and it was excellent that so many of our children were keen to play.
Our B-Team squad contained nine children and I think that tag rugby is a new sport to them all this year. With this in mind I think they did exceptionally well, winning a couple of matches and loosing  the others in quite tight matches.
They finished third in their group and although this didn’t allow them to qualify for the semi-finals it was a very creditable effort on their part and I am sure that they will go on to become a very good team this year.

Our A-Team, on the other hand, are a lot more experienced with the majority of the children playing in teams last year and so we were approaching this competition with some confidence.

It has become something of a tradition for our sports teams to start tournaments slowly and the rally at Holsworthy was no exception to this rule. 
In the children’s defence the weather was terrible and even though they weren’t playing very well they managed to grind out some close wins to qualify for the semi-finals.

Once out of their qualifying group the standard of their rugby raised dramatically and we were able to play some excellent team rugby to win a semi-final against Bradford School by a score of 9 – 4.

The final was played against a strong running side from Halwill School who had beaten Holsworthy in their semi-final.

Our children turned in an excellent defensive display and with plenty of possession we were able to use the ball really well in attack to win by a convincing score of 6 tries to 2.

Our tag rugby teams have also been in action against Westcroft School. We played four matches, winning two and loosing two and we are confident that we will do even better when we play them again on Thursday ( 30th November ).

We will be playing football fixtures this Wednesday (29th November) after school.

Our A-Team will be playing a league fixture at Bradford School and our B-Team will be playing at home to Broadwoodwidger. 

If your child is playing you’ll get a separate letter.

Our girl’s football team had an excellent time last week when they travelled to Exeter to watch England play France in a woman’s under 21 international football match.

I would like to say how grateful we all are to Clare who worked so hard to organise the trip.
Hockey

The children in Classes 3, 4 and 5 will be playing hockey as a part of their work in PE.

This means that for safety reasons they will need both shin pads and gum shields.

These things can be purchased quite cheaply locally but if you do have any problems let me know.
Christmas Craft Day / Fayre
We’re all looking forward to seeing loads of parents in school this Wednesday when we will be working with the children to make Christmas Crafts to sell at the Fayre on Friday.

The Christmas Fayre will be held in the school hall from 2.30pm on the afternoon of Friday 1st December (this Friday) and we really hope that you will all be able to come in and support us.

The things that the children make on Wednesday will be on sale and I am sure that they will be of the usual high standard. All of the money raised will be used to pay for the things we put on for the children at Christmas.

The children from Class 5 will be running the stalls and in addition to this they will also be organising games for the children, the tombola and prize draw. 

Refreshments will be on sale and there will be a cake stall and if anyone would like to donate a cake please drop them in on Friday morning.

If anyone would like to donate prizes for the draw or tombola  please drop them in to school. 
Christmas Dates

Please make a careful note of the following dates which relate to the various things which are happening in school as we approach the Christmas holidays.

Christmas Play

Tuesday
12th December (afternoon) 




Wednesday 13th December (evening)



Thursday 14th December (evening)
Christmas Dinner

Friday 15th December
Carol Service

Monday
18th December (in the village church at 11.00am)
Class 1 / 2 Party

Monday 18th December (afternoon)
Class 3 / 4 / 5 Disco 
Monday 19th December (evening)
Last Day of Term

Tuesday 19th December
Tickets will be available for our Christmas Play from next week when you will receive a letter giving full details and an order form. Tickets will be released on a first come first served basis as they usually are. Please note that you will not be able to reserve any tickets until this letter goes out.
Everyone in school is really looking forward to all of the things which will be taking place on the run up to Christmas and we hope to see all of you at the various events.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School ) 
